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July 2022 Newsletter

Dear Parents & Carers
Another academic year has flown!  

We have had a good year at St Finbar’s with a Good 
rating from Ofsted and I am sure you will join me in 
thanking children and staff for their hard work!
I hope you and your families have a wonderful summer 

break and look forward to seeing you all again in September.

School Day Times – with effect from September 2022
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We will revert to our pre-Covid school starting and finishing times when we return in September:

Year 1 to Year 6

Doors open at 8:45 – children can go straight up to their classroom.  Learning starts at 8:55 a.m.
School finishes at 3:15 p.m.
Nursery & Reception

Doors open at 8:45 and close at 8:55 a.m.
School finishes at 3:10 p.m. for Reception and afternoon Nursery children.
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Staffing for next academic year:
Nursery

Mrs Andrews

Mrs Edwards

Reception

Mrs Makin 


Ms Ramesh
Year 1

Miss Regan

Mrs Sharples
Year 2

Mrs Flynn


Mrs Barrett
Year 3

Miss Osborne


Year 4

Mrs Aslam



Year 5

Mrs Whittaker

Mrs McCormack
Year 6

Miss Haresnape

Ms Rosario
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We say goodbye, thank you and send our Best Wishes to: 
Miss Connor
Miss Connor has been at St Finbar’s for 12 years, teaching in Years 1 and 2 and has been the KS1 Lead.  I am sure you will join me in thanking her for her commitment to our children over the years.
She is leaving to teach in Dubai – a fabulous new adventure for her and we send our good wishes for a successful new direction.
Mr Fretwell
Mr Fretwell has been at St Finbar’s since 2014, working across the school as a Learning Support Assistant.  You will know him – possibly the tallest man who has ever worked here!

He is moving to Ireland with his family and we wish him well in his new life.
We say Hello and welcome to: 
Mrs Andrews, an experienced Early Years teacher who will be based in our Nursery.
We welcome her to our St Finbar’s school community.
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We wish Miss Melia happy delivery of her second child and send our very best wishes.
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Letter from the Local Authority follows regarding E-bikes and E-Scooters
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Dear Parents / Guardians,
Important information regarding E-Bikes & E-Scooters
During visits to several schools in the last few weeks, it has become apparent that many pupils have already or are in the process of obtaining electric bikes and electric scooters for their own use. We would like to remind all parents and guardians of the current UK law surrounding the use of both.
Electric bikes (or e-bikes) are classed as Electronically Assisted Pedal Cycles (EAPCs) by authorities. The current UK law surrounding EAPCs states that riders must be at least 14 years of age when using them on the roads. Therefore, it’s illegal in the UK for children under 14 to ride e-bikes.

It is important to remember that once a battery has been fitted to a bike, there’s the potential for it to be turned on and used, so children under 14 years of age are still prohibited from using one whether the battery is on or not.

There’s currently no law regarding the use of electric bikes on bridle paths, but the Department for Food, Environment and Rural Affairs (DEFRE) states that there’s a tacit implication that people should comply with the road laws whilst on bridle paths.

Children under 14 are, however, allowed to ride e-bikes on privately-owned land at the owner’s discretion. Private land isn’t subject to the Road Traffic Act, so this is one way to allow children to enjoy e-bikes. We would recommend, however, that you use good judgement to determine whether it’s actually a good idea to allow your child to ride a power-assisted bike. Regardless of the law itself, there is a safety concern for young riders – ensure they’re skilled and responsible enough to ride, even if you do have permission to use private land.
With regards to the use of e-bikes for those 14 years and over, there is no requirement to hold a licence, register it or pay vehicle tax.

E-Scooters that can only be used on public roads are those that are hired as part of the government-backed trials. We would also remind you that to use these trial scooters you need to be a minimum of 18 years old and in possession of a current driving license. Private e-scooters can only be used on private land (with the landowner’s permission) and not on public roads, cycle lanes or pavements.
When the new Transport Bill to be introduced by the Government is passed regarding the use of Private Scooters we will update you, but many of the scooters you can currently buy from retailers or online may not fit the new legal criteria and will remain illegal after the introduction of the new legislation and may also include age restrictions and other legal requirements.
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Please do not hesitate to contact the Council’s Road Safety Team on 0151 351 1365 or email road.safety@liverpool.gov.uk should you require any further clarity regarding the information contained above.
Kind regards

Road Safety Team, Liverpool City Council
	DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

	JULY
	

	Tuesday 12th 
	Music concert – Y4,5, & some of Y6 parents & carers invited

	Tuesday 12th
	9:30 a.m. Year 6 Leavers Service at Our Lady of Mount Carmel church – please arrive at 9:15

	Thursday 14th
	Year 6 Assembly in school – 2:00 p.m.
Year 6 Leavers Party 4:00 – 6:00 p.m.

	Friday 15th
	Last day for children
Please collect your children at 1:30

	Monday 18th 
	Inset day

	
	


SCHOOL RE-OPENS for Year 1 – Year 6 children on Monday 5th September
Nursery & Reception children return on Tuesday 6th September 
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My friend recently got crushed 
by a pile of books, but he’s only got 
his shelf to blame!
Q: Mr Brown has 5 sons. Each of his sons has a sister. So, how many children does Mr Brown have?
A: Six. All of the sons have the same sister.
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Did you know?

July was named after the famous Roman general Julius Caesar by the Roman senate; as it was the month he was born in.
The 4th of July, formally known as Independence Day, is when the 13 American colonies declared their independence from the British monarchy in 1776.

The birthstone for July is the Ruby
School Book Fair


A big thank you for your generous support at the Book Fair – the commission we received on sales meant we could order £300 worth of books for school.








INCREASE IN SCHOOL MEAL CHARGE


We have been informed by our catering provider that they are increasing the cost of meals with effect from 1st September 2022.


The new charge will be £2.20 per meal - £11 per week.


We will send letters home in September for those parents who currently pay for meals.








END OF YEAR REPORTS / Appointments


A reminder if you wish to make an appointment with your child’s teacher regarding their End of Year Report – then please telephone Reception on Monday 11th July.  We cannot arrange appointments after this date.
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